
 

 

assembly. All of the students were very brave to 

come out in front of the whole school to receive 

their welcome certificate. Regular class assemblies 

will begin in week 5 in the hall. Unfortunately due to 

COVID restrictions we are unable to have parents 

attending.  

Parents new to the school sometimes wonder how 

they can be involved in the school. Classes will     

often ask for volunteers to help with special            

activities, excursions or school events. Another more 

formal way is to nominate to be part of the         

Governing Council. The role of the Governing    

Council is as follows:  1. Set broad directions (In    

conjunction with the site leader), 2. Develop broad 

directional policy, 3. Initiate and approve             

recommendations and strategies, 4. Develop Site 

Improvement Plan and 5. Allocate resources for 

specific projects.  

The Governing Council will meet formally twice a 

term on Wednesday evenings. If you are interested 

in joining the council but need more information, 

please donõt hesitate to contact me at the school. 

Included with this newsletter is a Governing Council 

nomination form which needs to be completed   

prior to the Tanunda Primary School AGM which will 

be held on Wednesday 17 th March.   

I look forward to catching up with you soon,  

Thanks 

Nick Wuttke  

Acting Principal  

 

Human Resources 

Our Business manager , Paula OõDriscoll will be      

taking Long Service for the first half of the year.   

Paula has been at TPS for 11 years and will be 

missed during this time. We wish Paula all the best 

Principalôs Report 
 
Welcome to our first newsletter of the year. A     

special welcome to all of the new families to the 

Tanunda Primary School community. The newsletter 

is one way we use to communicate whole school 

information about the school. The newsletter will be 

sent home fortnightly in digital form.  Hard copies 

will be available for collection from the Front       

Office. Last Friday morning we welcomed all of the 

new students (including Reception, Unit and Main-

stream students) to our school with a whole school           
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Important Dates 

¢9wa м 27th January ð 9th April  
  

  
Week 5:  
Mon 22 nd  February  

  
22nd  February ð 26th February  
¦ƴƛǘ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ 

Week 6:  
Mon 1 st March  

Fri  5th March  

1st March ð 5th March  
Hot Shots Tennis State Finals 

B&L Swimming Carnival  

Week 7:  
Mon 8 th March  

8th March ð 12th March  
Public Holiday  

Week 8: Interview Week  
Mon 15 th -Thurs 18thMarch  

15th March ð 19th March  
Parent/Teacher Interviews  

Week 9:  
Fri 26th March  

22nd  March ð 26th March  

State Swim Championships  

Week 10:  

Mon 29 th-Wed 31 st Mar  

Fri 2nd  Apr  

29th March ð 2nd  April  

Yr6/7 Softball  

Good Friday  

Week 11:  

Mon 5 th March  

Tues 6th-Thurs 8th April  

5th April ð 9nd  April  

Easter Monday  

Year 6 Camp  

PUPIL FREE DAYS & SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 

2021 

Friday 11 JuneðPupil Free Day 

Friday 3 SeptemberðSchool Closure Day 

Monday 6 SeptemberðPupil Free Day 



for her leave. We also welcomed Emily Friebel to 

the staff,  who began in the front office officially 

on Tuesday. Emily will be taking on a Finance role.  

Attached with this newsletter is a full list of our 

teaching staff and leadership staff for 2021.  
 

 

Facebook 

Just a reminder that Tanunda Primary School has 

its own official Facebook group. This group is used 

to share information about the school, notify par-

ents of upcoming events and to promote special      

occasions. To access the group you will need to 

send a request to our administrator. We are asking 

that only parents of current students request      

access to the group.  

 

Breakfast Club 

Breakfast Club runs on Monday and Wednesday 

with help from Miss Ally and an enthusiastic group 

of student volunteers. Breakfast Club are always 

looking for donations of jams or spreads for toast. 

If you are able to help with donations please   

contact Miss Ally at school.  

 

Staffing 2021  

Principal: Nick Wuttke  

Deputy Principal: Steve Cornish  

Wellbeing Coordinator Υ Ally Pugliese  

Senior Leader Disability Unit: Karen Underwood  

 

Teaching staff ð Disability Unit  

LA1 ð Rachel Gepp & Emily King  

LA3 ð Janine Lubbe & Karen Underwood  

LA4 ð Louise Wilksch & Karen Underwood  

LA5 ð Brooke Etscheid & Rosalie Niutta    

 

GLA 1 ð Teaching staff  

Kylie Bussenschutt            (Year 7)      Rm 1  

Helen Nokes                      (Year 6/7)   Rm 2  

Teagan Lang                     (Year 6)       Rm 3   

Delray Baker                      (Year 5)       Rm 4  

Damian Aird & Jodie Zerner    (Year 5/6)    Rm 19   

Hayley Spaans                  (Year 6)       Rm 20  

 
GLA 2 ð Teaching staff  

Julie Modistach & Kendy Cowham  (Year 3)   Rm 5  

Jane Miller   (Michelle Othams)         (Year 3/4) Rm 6  

Rachael Williams -Barry                      (Year 4)   Rm 7  

Kate Pedersen & Nicole Crook         (Year 2/3)  Rm 8  

Jarrod White & Kathryn Mitchell      (Year 4/5)Rm 18  

 

GLA 3 ð Teaching staff  

Claire Gaston                            (Year 1)   Rm 9  

Rebecca Burnett                      (Year 2)   Rm 10  

Danielle Young                          (Year 1)   Rm 11  

Alex Shelley & Andrea Clark   (Year 2)   Rm 12  

Karen Fox & Alex Parsons          (Rec)       Rm 15  

Steve Valentine                          (Rec)       Rm 16   

 

Specialist Teachers  

Kate Reichelt    (Japanese) Rm 17  

Ally Pugliese      (Health)   Rm 13  

Dianne Gilson   (Science) Rm 14  

Steve Lubcke    (Physical Education)  

Emily Hewitt       (Performing Arts) Rm 13   

 
Concerns & Grievances 

Our school is committed to ensuring the delivery 

of high quality education and care to all students. 

However, we understand that there may be      

occasions when parents wish to raise concerns 

about particular aspects of the school programs 

or operation.   

Working in partnership with parents to resolve any 

concerns and complaints that they may have 

about their childõs schooling, is a key part of how 

we deliver on this commitment.  If you do have a 

concern that you wish to raise, our grievance   

procedures outline the following steps.  

· Make a time to speak with the teacher or staff 

member involved.  

· Discuss your grievance and attempt to resolve 

the issue.  

· If you feel that the issue has not been                

satisfactorily resolved, inform the teacher 

that you will be speaking with someone else.  

· Make an appointment to speak with a member 

of the schoolõs leadership team. The most 

appropriate person may be the Disability 

Unit Senior Leader (Karen  Underwood), Well

-Being Leader (Ally Pugliese) or the Deputy 

Principal (Steve Cornish).  

· Discuss your grievance and attempt to resolve 

the issue.  

· If you feel that your issue has not been              

satisfactorily resolved, inform the person you 

will be speaking with someone else.  

· Make an appointment to speak with the         

Principal (Nick Wuttke).  

· If you feel that the issue has still not been          

satisfactorily resolved, please contact the 
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Customer  Unit on 1800 677 435  

If youõd like more information, please visit our 

website http://www.tanundaps.sa.edu.au/  

to    access our òConcerns & Complaintsó 

policy and information brochure.  

IŜŀŘ [ƛŎŜ 

¢ƘŜǊŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ŦŜǿ ŎŀǎŜ ƻŦ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ƛŘŜƴǝŬŜŘ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

Lǘ ƛǎ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜƭȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ 
ƘŜŀŘ ŦƻǊ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ¢h5!¸Φ  

YŜŜǇ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ŜǾŜǊȅ н Řŀȅǎ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ 
ŦƻǳƴŘ ŦƻǊ мл ŎƻƴǎŜŎǳǝǾŜ ŘŀȅǎΦ 

LŦ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǘǊŜŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŦƻǊ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ 
ŀƴŘ ǳǎŜ ŀ ŬƴŜ ǘƻƻǘƘ ƘŜŀŘ ŎƻƳō ǘƻ ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ŀƭƭ ƭƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŜƎƎǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǇǊŜŀŘƛƴƎΦ 

!ƭǎƻΥ 

Í /ƘŜŎƪ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ǝƳŜΦ 

Í ¦ǎŜ ŀƴ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘΦ 

Í ²ŀǎƘ ōŜŘ ƭƛƴŜƴΣ ƘŀǘǎΣ ƘŀƛǊ ǝŜǎΣ ōǊǳǎƘŜǎ ŜǘŎ ƛƴ Ƙƻǘ   
ǿŀǘŜǊΦ 

LŦ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀ ŎƘŜƳƛŎŀƭ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘΣ ǊŜǇŜŀǘ т-мл Řŀȅǎ ŀƊŜǊ ƛƴƛǝŀƭ 
ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƴǳŦŀŎǘǳǊŜǊΩǎ ŘƛǊŜŎǝƻƴǎΦ 

¢ƘŜ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ          
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ 
ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ŜũŜŎǝǾŜ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘΦ 

CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ƘŜŀŘ ƭƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǘǊŜŀǘƳŜƴǘ Ŏŀƴ 
ōŜ ƎŀƛƴŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 9ƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘŀƭ IŜŀƭǘƘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ IŜŀƭǘƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŘƛǊŜŎǘ ƭƛƴƪΥ 

ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦŘƘΦǎŀΦƎƻǾΦŀǳκǇŜƘǎκōǊŀƴŎƘŜǎκƘŜŀŘƭƛŎŜκ
ƘŜŀŘƭƛŎŜ-ƛƴŘŜȄΦƘǘƳ 

Lunch Orders 

Now is the time to establish good eating habits for 

our children that will last a lifetime. This is our 

chance to instil healthy habits and mould their  

eating preferences, before other influences affect 

their food choices.   It is important that children 

have breakfast, eat away from distractions and 

limit fast food meals.  

 

NXR (Nutrition + Exercise = Results) is the brainchild 

of a qualified nutritionist, and long -time personal 

trainer. Whilst school lunches can be fraught with 

the potential for arguments as to what to eat, we 

have established ways to eat well, whilst making 

foods tasty.   The NXR ôHidden Veggiesõ lunch menu 

on Mondays at TPS, has choices that will have your 

children eating a variety of veggies, without them 

knowing. NXR cater for vegetarian, vegan (on    

demand) and gluten free to assist with  a range of 

eating habits.  

 

Our children are our most precious resources and 

there are simple tactics to incorporate essential 

foods from the five food groups into health eating 

habit to set up for a life time of good health.   Fun 

ways of teaching children to eat healthy include 

growing your own fruits and veggies, and letting 

them eat them straight from the garden. You can 

teach them to bake or cook, whilst using 

wholegrains or fruit and veggies in baked goods or 

foods. Whilst children love blitzing up smoothies 

with fresh fruit, but by adding milk or yoghurt for 

extra calcium, we can aid bone growth.  

For more tips on how to get kids eating well, send 

me a message on @NutritionExerciseResults on   

Facebook.  

Happy Eating.  
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Tanunda Primary School & Disability Unit  

Governing Council  

Annual General Meeting  

 will be held on  

Wednesday 17 th March 2021 at 7.00pm in the Staffroom.  

We encourage you to attend, so please mark this date in your diary.  

Our Governing Council comprises of 10 elected parents of the school.  

 At present we have 4 vacancies and  

each of these vacancies is for a 2 -year term  

 Nominations can be made prior to the AGM and nominations forms are available from the Front Office.  

Please forward nominations to the Front Office by COB  15 th March 2021  

 (If insufficient nominations are received by this date there will also be an opportunity for nominations to be 

made at the AGM).  
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